MEETING OF THE ORPINGTON BUSINESS FORUM (OBF) 
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16th August 2011
VENUE:   Walnuts Leisure Centre
Details of attendance available separately
1. The meeting came to order shortly after 6.20 p.m, the Chairman, Gary Morris, conducted introductions and thanked Sally for providing the venue.                       Gary thanked the police and public services for their hard work in keeping the town centre safe during the riots, ensuring businesses were trading as normal as possible.   
2. There were no observations on the Minutes, it was noted that Deb Wipfler has now left the Priory school and her action point regarding youth activities would not be fulfilled.
3. An A3 application has been made to change use of the empty sweets and shakes unit to an Italian restaurant with a front deli counter. There has so far been 29 objections against this change of use, particular concern is part A1 / A3 use is very difficult to enforce.  Gary reminded all members that the OBF was always available to assist members should they have any such issues.
4. In Russell’s absence Cheryl briefly mentioned that the Nugent shopping centre were badly affected by the riots with Game, HMV and Car phone warehouse being particular targets. Bright house on the high street was broken into but the thieves were caught on the night.  Cheryl reminded any business that was affected to apply to the repair fund for compensation and all to check insurance policies re riot cover in the future. 
5. Town Centre managers report. Cheryl Curr reported the new library launch was a huge success with 3 times more visitors than previous. The funday is on at the Priory gardens 10th September from 12.00 to 5.00 with BMX biking demonstration, birds of prey exhibition, a funfair, refreshments and much more. There is also a concert on the August BH weekend.                   Westcombe park rugby club have free tickets to their first game of the season available to all members.
Orpington has been awarded £90k from the Mayor of London’s outer London fund, this will fund Xmas lights, better signage to Orpington station for shoppers and upgrade of empty shop fronts.  
6. BID update: Cheryl, Gary and Frank have visited Bexley Heath who have just won their BID, Gary explained the BID process to the meeting giving examples of savings on waste recycling where several businesses used same contractor. There will be a visit to Hitchin which has had BID for running for the last 5 years.
7. P.R. update – Chandra Sharma reported that towntalk still only had 5 offers listed these are free to businesses that register. Peel and save offers are now available and are being sold by Harris Hospice care and the OBF.                       The Priory park has been cleaned up by a team from Mcdonalds and other volunteers.  The college street pastors scheme launches on 13th September (Gary Morris expanded on this later in the meeting).  The next Orpington magazine is out at the end of September adverts need to be agreed by mid Sept. Anyone who wanted to be sent the regular town newsletter should provide Chandra with an email address and they will be added to the circulation.
8. Orpington finest competition winners: Local community Nil votes, Best business / professional service - Groom Barbers, Customer service – Thornburrows, Food – Credo Café, Window display – Raw hairdressers.
            Cheryl confirmed that the walnuts shopping centre has been sold to an asset    

            management company, this includes the job centre building and will add                  
            40,000 sq ft additional retail space/
            The meeting closed at 19.40  

            The next meeting will be on Tuesday, 11th October 2011.  
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